

The King's CE School Regis Road Tettenhall Wolverhampton WV6 8XG

Interim Principal: Joy Langley

Monday 24th May 2021

Dear Parent / Carer,

Please find enclosed the details of the **Year 10 Summer exams**. This is an important week for Year 10 and will be an opportunity for students to demonstrate progress across the range of subjects as they approach the end of their first year of BTECs and GCSE courses. We understand the disruption to learning caused through school closures because of the pandemic and also with the impact of self-isolations. To ensure the exams are appropriate and fair curriculum leaders have modified them to ensure they cover work that has been covered.

The internal exams will take place in **normal lesson time** over a two week period from **Monday 7**th **June until Friday 19**th **June**. An exam topic guide and revision list for each subject has been provided by each department and is attached. Please discuss this with your child and encourage them to complete revision at home. To support this a range of strategies for organisation and revision will be delivered in form time over the coming weeks.

Pupil results from these exams and other academic and pastoral data will be reported to you in the second summer half term.

It is important that students use this opportunity to also ensure they have purchased the correct **revision guides and materials** for their subjects. Revision guides can be purchased using the Parent Pay portal. Please let myself or your child's form tutor know if you need log in information to access Parent Pay. As a school, we believe that by engaging students in end of year exams and developing good revision and organisation habits we are preparing them for the rigours of formal examinations at KS4. Your ongoing support will help us to ensure that your child makes as much progress as possible.

Please do not hesitate to contact us should you wish to discuss this further.

We would like to thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely,

Miss K Taylor-Cartwright

Head of Year 10

Mr C Green

Assistant Principal - Student Progress













